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Dear Nobles,

   The month of April is another busy one here at Za-Ga-Zig
Shrine, and you will want to make sure you mark Saturday,
April 28th for our Spring Ceremonial.  If you have a candidate
or two, let’s get them signed up to join the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine
for some fun!  Lady Sue has a fun trip planned for the ladies
as well.  We also need to encourage all our “Cold Sands” Nobles
to come back for the fun.

   I also wanted to remind our Nobility that our monthly No-
bility and Stated Meetings will always be held on the first
Tuesday of the month!  If you don’t have a calendar, please let
us know.  Either ask our Director of Clubs and Units (Scott
Adams) for one or have your Unit /Club President pick some
up in the office.

   The March/April Birthday Dinner will be held on Sunday,
April 22nd, and you won’t want to miss out on this. Remember
even if it is not your birthday you can make a reservation and
attend. Where else can you go and eat so reasonably?

   As the weather continues to warm up, the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine
will have several nice events for you to bring guests to. One of
those events will be coming our way on May 5th, with the Cinco
de Mayo/Margarita Ville Party. The band will be the “Com-
pass Rose Band” so be sure to get your tickets in advance so
you don’t miss out!  Another event is on June 29th with the
Iowa National Guard “Scrap Metal Band.”  We will have rea-
sonably price meals, $15 in advance, and free keg beer to drink!
(Take a look at the ad in this issue).

   Keep those petitions coming in!  Your efforts are paying off.
We can always use a few more good Masons to join the ranks
and help “Make a Difference.”

Fraternally yours,
E. Jay Coon, Potentate

NOTICE
Item to be discussed at the Stated Meeting on

Tuesday, April 3

Golf Cart Operations
Women to assist in Cart Driving to fill empty carts.

Za-Ga-Zig Business and Professional Directory
PHOTOGRAPHY

Christian Photo * 6271 Douglas Ave. * Des Moines * 50322
     Home Movies to DVD
    Dick Christian ………….................................515/270-8030

PRINTING

Photo Printing, Inc  •  210 S 1st St  •  Carlisle, IA 50047
    Bob & Steve Klein …………...........................515/989-3251

SIDING, ROOFING & REPLACEMENT
WINDOWS

Aluminum Distributors Inc.  •  706 E 2nd Street, DM  •  50309
    Nicholas Van Patten …...515/283-2383 or 1-800-383-2318

SALON & SPA

Hair FX Salon & Spa  *  616 – 8th St. SW, Altoona  •  50009
    Craig & Anita Long•call today for an appointment................515/967-4787

TELEPHONE EQUIPMENT & SERVICE

Rankin Communications Systems  •  5444 NW 96th St
    Johnston, IA  •  50131-2230
    Bob Rankin ……............................................515/986-5654
    bobrankin@rankincom.com

TWO-WAY RADIOS

Electronic Engineering Co.  •  1100 Keo Way, DM  •  50309
    Mark Clark, Bill Cronin ……...........................515/283-1100

Za-Ga-Zig Email Addresses
Carolyn Shannon, Office Manager – cshannon@zgzia.org

Diana Corbin, Office & Rental Agent - dcorbin@zgzia.org

John Miller, Jr., P.P., Recorder - jmiller@zgzia.org

Dan Willson, P.P., Treasurer - dwillson@zgzia.org

Please Support
Our Advertisers

Thanks!

AUTO BODY SERVICE

Howard R. Martin Auto Body Service  •  3700 SW 61st St. DM
       Howard E (Buss) Martin.............................515/243-2451
         Fred Vasey, Brad Vasey

TMC Auto Body  •  410 S Garfield St  •  Carlisle
       Craig Peters..............................................515/989-2798

BAR & GRILL

Johnny Macs Bar & Grill ….......................……..515/263-1186
   John McCaughey, 2279 Hubbell Ave, Des Moines, IA 50317

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

Timmins, Jacobsen & Strawhacker, LLP
   10550 New York Ave, Suite 200
   Des Moines, Iowa 50322-3775
   Don Timmins …………...............................….515/270-8080

FINANCIAL SERVICES

TruBank  •  ww.trubank.bank  •  Keith Welling
   1401 North Jefferson, Indianola, IA 50125…..515/961-5880

IMPRINTED SPORTSWEAR

T-Shirts, Sweatshirts, Jackets, Hats–Fast Service/Competitive
    Jim Natzke ……………..................................515/210-3388

NOBLES

This classified section is reserved for
businessmen who are members of the
Mystic Shrine.  It is a very excellent place
to list their goods and services.  Many of
the Nobility refer to it faithfully when con-
sidering the purchase of products.  Why
not list your firm along with the many
other businesses already shown?

PLEASE NOTE

The following charges are made for the
Business and Professional Directory:

1.  $55.00 per year for a two-line listing.

2.  More than 2 lines - $25.00 or each
        additional line per year.

3. Listing in color only $25.00 per year.

WE HAVE SPACE AVAILABLE FOR
YOUR AD

To place an Ad
Contact the Shrine Center Office

(515)967-3000

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Web Site
zagazigshrine.org
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April 2018  •  Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple

May 2018  •  Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 
Easter  

 

2 
 

3 
Elected Divan Mtg 
5:00pm 

Stated Mtg 
Dinner 6:00pm 
Mtg 7:00pm 
 
ROB/Drifters/P.R. 

4 
 
 
 
 
Arab Patrol, Mini 
Bikes,N.Valley Club, 
Klassy Chassis/YOSHI 

5 
 
 
 
 
Dir Staff/Hole in 
One/LOH/Provost 
Guard 

6 
Ambassadors’ 
Pork Chop 
Dinner 

7 
Wages Paid & 
Beaver Degree 
 
 
Oriental Band 

8 
 
 
 
 
 
Tin Lizzies 

9 
 
 

10 
 
 
 
Diplomats, Hillbillys, 
Sandrunners, Story 
Co., Zig Zaggers 

11 
 
 
 
 

Adams County 
Karousel Kups 

12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bowlers 

13 
Zag Trax 
Cavatelli 
Dinner 

14 
Drifters 
Comedy 
Hypnosis Show 

 
Mobile Nobles 

15 
 

16 
 
 
 
 
 
Nishna Valley Pacers 

17 
 
 
 
 
5X80, Isettas, 
Lucas & Marion Co. 

18 
 
 
 
 
Antique Tractors/FF 
Fez-B 

19 
 
 
 
Ambassadors/Ft 
Dodge/HDads/Hot 
Rods/R.Runners 

20 
Antique 
Tractors’ Pork 
Loin Dinner 

21 
RENTAL – Deer 
 

Bowling 
Tournament 

22 
March /April 
Birthday Dinner 

 

23 
Third Degree by 
West Gate Lodge 
at Temple 
 
Warren County 

24 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cabiri 

25 
Elected Divan 
Mtg 
6:00pm 
 
Sportsman 

26 
 
 
 
 
Clowns, Trikes, Shrine 
Bowl, New Nobles 

27 
Trikes Taco 
Dinner 

28 
SPRING 
CEREMONIAL 

29 
Hillbilly 
Mushroom 
Hunt 

30      
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

 
 

 

1 
Elected Divan Mtg
5:00pm 

Stated Mtg 
Dinner 6:00pm 
Mtg 7:00pm 
 
ROB/Drifters/P.R. 

2 
 
 
 
Arab Patrol, Mini 
Bikes,N.Valley Club, 
Klassy Chassis/YOSHI 

3 
 
 
 
Dir Staff/Hole in 
One/LOH/Provost 
Guard 

4 
 
 
 

5 
Cinco de Mayo 
Margaritaville 
Party 
 
Oriental Band 

6 
 
 
Zag Trax 

7 
 

8 
 
 
 
Diplomats, Hillbillys, 
Sandrunners, Story 
Co., Zig Zaggers 

9 
 
 

 
Adams County 
Karousel Kups 

10 
 
 
 
 
Bowlers 

11 
 
 
 

12 
Shriners Strength 
Strongman Contest & 
Scottish Rite Games 
ZIG ZAGGERS 
Breakfast 8-11am 
Mobile Nobles

13 
Mother’s Day  
 
 
Tin Lizzies 

14 
 
 

15 
 
 
5X80, Isettas, 
Lucas & Marion Co. 

16 
 
 
Antique Tractors/FF 
Fez-B 

17 
 
 
Ambassadors/Ft 
Dodge/HDads/Hot 
Rods/R.Runners

18 
 
 
 

19 
Ladies Aux 
Craft Show 
9am – 3pm 
 

20 
 
Mother/Daughter 
Tea 

21 
 
 
 
Nishna Valley Pacers 

22 
 
 
 
Cabiri 

23 
Elected Divan 
Mtg 
6:00pm 
Sportsman 

24 
 
 
 
Clowns, Trikes, Shrine 
Bowl, New Nobles

25 
 
 
 

26 
Sportsmans 
Hunters Safety 
Class 

27 
 
Hillbilly Degree 

28 
OFFICE CLOSED 
Memorial Day 
LOH Memorial 
Service 

29 
 
 

30 
 
 

31 
 
 

   James Osterquist was born in Des
Moines, Iowa on February 5, 1946. He was
raised in the Des Moines and attended
North Des Moines High School, graduat-
ing in 1964. He attended AIB Business
School and AREA 11 Community College
and received AA Degree Criminal Justice.
   Jim enlisted in the Army Reserves in
1967 with the 830th Station Hospital. He
went through the ranks in administration
to the rank of Sargent First lass and then
was appointed as a Warrant Officer and
retired after 21 years as a CW2 Person-
nel Officer.
   Jim started with the Des Moines Police
Department in 1970. He worked all shifts
of Patrol and many years in the Traffic
Division where he was a Traffic Accident
Investigator. He received several awards
while on the Department to include the
Service Injury Award after being shot in
1976, Department Medal of Valor Award
and several other citations. The Des
Moines Jaycees named him Young Officer
of the Year in 1977. He retired after 31
years of service in 2001.
   He joined East Gate Masonic Lodge in
1977, Scottish Rite in 1978 and the Shrine
in 1979. He went through the chairs and
East Gate Lodge and served as Master in
1995. Jim has belonged to many Units and
Clubs in the Shrine to include: Provost
Guard and was President of CSSA Pro-
vost Guard, Ft. Dodge Shrine Cub, Fez-B
Shrine Club, Hospital Dads Shrine Club,
Road Runners Shrine Club, Hole in One
Shrine Club, Shrine Bowl Club, Bowlers,
Clowns and Sportsman Units. He has
served continually on the Circus Commit-
tee since 1987 when he was first ap-
pointed by Past Potentate, Ill. Sir Don
Smith. He also served as a Temple

James Osterquist, P.P.
Spring Ceremonial

Honoree

Trustee before being elected to the Temple
Divan. He served as the Potentate of Za-
Ga-Zig Shrine Temple in 2011.
   Jim is married to Lady Rose, who he
first met at a singles dance in Lake View,
Iowa and they were married in January
2001.They lived on Jim’s farm in
Stratford, Iowa but moved to Altoona the
year he was elected as Oriental Guide.
   Jim’s hobbies include: bowling fishing,
golf and just plain enjoying retirement to
the fullest.

   He continues to be very active with the
Shrine, he attends the East-West Shrine
Game, volunteers at the Shrine Golf Tour-
nament in Las Vegas, which raised money
for the hospitals. He currently serves as
the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Donor Relations
Chairman and the Hospital Rep to the
Shriners Hospitals for Children – Twin
Cities Unit.  Jim will receive the Hospi-
tal Rep emeritus at this year’s Imperial
Session, which he continues to attend due
to his passion for our Shriners Hospitals.

Ceremonial Schedule
8:00 am Doors Open

Welcome New Candidates and Fez Fitting

Club and Unit Fair

8:00 am Ladies Bus Trip Leaves

10:30 am First & Third Sections

12:00 pm LUNCH

1:30 pm Second Section

4:30 pm Ladies return to Temple

5:00 pm Fez Presentation/Honoree & Family Introductions

6:00 pm Banquet

**Candidates will not be allowed alcoholic beverages until after the 2nd section.

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple
SPRING CEREMONIAL

Honoring
Jim Osterquist, P.P.

Saturday
April 28, 2018

At the Shrine Temple
Get Your Candidates Prepared

Initiation fee is $350.00

SEND OR DELIVER YOUR PETITIONS TO THE SHRINE OFFICE.
BE SURE TO FILL IN ALL THE INFORMATION REQUESTED.

WE ANTICIPATE AND HOPE WE WILL HAVE A LARGE CLASS
FOR THIS YEAR’S SPRING CEREMONIAL

PLEASE NOTIFY JOHN MILLER, JR., P.P., RECORDER AS SOON AS
YOU KNOW YOU WILL HAVE A CANDIDATE.

Phone 515-967-3000  -  Fax: 515-967-7607
Email: jmiller@zgzia.org
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UPCOMING EVENTS
Apr 3 Stated Meeting

Apr 6 Ambassador’s Pork Chop Dinner

Apr 7 Wages Paid/Beaver Degree

Apr 13 Zag Trax Cavatelli Dinner

Apr 20 Antique Tractors Pork Loin Dinner

Apr 21 Bowling Tournament

Apr 22 March/April Birthday Dinner

Apr 23 Third Degree by West Gate

                                      Lodge at the Temple

Apr 27 Trikes Taco Dinner

Apr 28 Spring Ceremonial

Apr 29 Hillbilly Mushroom Hunt

*  *  *  *  *

May 1 Nobility Meeting

May 5 Cinco de Mayo Margaritaville

Party

May 12 Zig Zaggers Breakfast

Strength Strongman Contest &

Scottish Rite Games

May 19 Ladies Auxiliary Craft Show

May 20 Mother-Daughter Tea

May 26 Sportsmans Hunter Safety Class

May 27 Hillbilly Degree

May 28 OFFICE CLOSED - Memorial Day

Third Degree Hosted By West Gate
Adelphic Lodge

A Reception and Third Degree hosted by West Gate Adelphic
Lodge No. 509 will be held at the Shrine Temple in Altoona.
Monday, April 23, 2018
Social Hour at 4:30pm
Lodge Opens at 5:30pm for the 1st Section
Dinner at 6:30pm
Reception of Grand and Past Grand Lodge
Officers at 7:30pm with 2nd Section to Follow
G.L.O. Dark Business Suits, No Plans for the Ladies

Rush Night at the Shrine
   It is hard to believe that April is here already.  2018 is off to a
great start at Za-Ga-Zig.  We have already brought in 14 new
members and have had 7 restorations.  We had a Rush Night
on March 8th where we had 11 prospective candidates.  Several
of those were Master Masons.  As I talked with the prospects it
was clear that they all have a strong interest in joining both the
Masons and the Shrine.  I would like to thank those of you that
brought prospective candidates to the Rush Night.  I would also
like to thank all of the Shriners that attended the Rush Night.
It sent a strong message to the prospects that our members are
involved as well as wanting to see our fraternity grow.  Our
Illustrious Potentate, Jay Coon did a fantastic job explaining
what the Masons and Shriners are all about.  Our Assistant
Rabban, Craig Matzke prepared a slide show that ran during
dinner and also showed a couple of the videos about our Shriners
Hospitals for Children. Our Chief Aid Denny Millslagle and his
assistants did an excellent job preparing the meal. A big THANK
YOU to the membership committee for helping with this event.
   We will be holding a Cold Sands on March 24th following the
Scottish Rite Reunion.  The Cold Sands will start around 5:00
pm. We will also be holding our Spring Ceremonial on April
28th.  I encourage you to get at least 1 candidate to either of
these events.  We need to make the Spring Ceremonial the larg-
est one that we have had in long time.
   If you know someone that has been dropped for non payment
of dues, be sure and contact them and let them know about our
amnesty program.  In order to get reinstated all they need to do
is pay this year’s dues and they will be back in.
   Shriners International has created a new web site called
WebFez.  You can either Google WebFez or enter
webfez.shrinenet.org in the web browser.   I ask that all of you
go to this web site and enter your own information on the site.
This will help keep all of your information up to date.  You can
also enter the information for any prospective Shriners or Ma-
sons on this site.

Upcoming events:
March 24  -  Cold Sands following Scottish Rite reunion

April 28  -  Spring Ceremonial
June 12  -  Cold Sands at the Shrine Center 7:00 pm

   If anyone has any ideas or suggestions please contact me by
email at  kltrev@hotmail.com or by phone at 515-240-8786.

Samsar Report
By Kevin L. Trevillyan

Hillbilly Gun Raffle
   Hillbilly Clan #112 are holding a raffle for a Remington  SPS
Tactical AAC Black/Green308 Win Tickets are $5.00 each or 5
for $20.00 We will draw for  the gun at the Hillbilly Cruze July
8th.  P.P. Mike Des Planque, Les Beaver, and Guy Freeman
have tickets.

Ambassador’s
World Famous

Pork Chop Dinner
April 6, 2018

5:30 to 8:00pm
Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple

Iowa Pork Chop, Baked Potato,
Vegetable, Salad and Dessert

1 Free Keg of Beer

$10 adults
$5.00 kids 12 and under

(Kids will receive a smaller chop and smaller potato)
Stop Out and Enjoy the
Best Pork Chop Dinner

“In the World”

Proceeds benefit the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Ambassadors
and are not tax deductible.

It’s a Fiesta!!! 
16th Annual 

Taco Friday 
with the 

TRIKES! 
Friday, April 27, 2018 

$2 Margarita’s! 

5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

at the 

Shrine Center 

 

   The Month of March is over. There were some really great
meals served including our St Patty dinner with a little live
music for you to enjoy.  Looking forward to April with every
Friday night hosting a meal that one can attend and visit with
friends.  Out unit tries to attend as many as possible.  When we
all help each other, things work better for all.   If you stopped by
our Hospitality room at the Nobility Ball, you must have enjoyed
our newest addition, LIMO ON FIRE, chased with a Fire
Extinguisher. NONE left at the end of night.  Each year it gets
better.  Congratulations to Ill. Sir Jay and Lady Sue for a nice
weekend.
   I always mention something about our members and how we
continue to grow our unit each month.  Again in January we
gained 2 more members. Lance Palmitier and Dana Bucklin.
Many of you know Lance, that guy that is always willing to help
and has a smile all the time.   Along with his Lady Sunnie, they
are involved !!!    We welcome back Dana Bucklin who has been
busy with his family, new job and a time with another unit.
Welcome Dana and his Lady Misty back to the Unit.  The Month
of February we gained another new member.  Mike Ross, another
hard worker that jumped right into it by helping in the kitchen
this past year.  Ask Mike, he will do ALMOST anything,
Welcome Mike and his Lady Cheryl.
      On a sad note, we lost Dan Green, a member, Brother, and
family member in January.
Many knew him as Bongo.   He was always willing to help, never

in the spotlight, but always in the working detail in the kitchen.
Many times at the grill where we never see those guys much.
Dan was part of the crew that kept our Limo rides up and
running and well stocked. I spent the last many hours with Dan
as he fought the battle that many do against Cancer.  Dan was
a MAN to remember.  All you fishing guys will miss him also on
the trip to the Lake.  RIP Brother Dan.  You have laid down
your working tools.
   PORK CHOP Dinner: April 6th.  Watch for the ad in this issue
and be sure to be there to enjoy a great meal. Please bring the
family; kids under 12 at $5.00 will receive a smaller chop and
small side so they can join Dad & Mom.  One of the fine meals of
many we all enjoy by Unit and Clubs.
   We are always open for any Noble to stop at our meeting on
the 3rd Thursday of each month and ask what we are about,
what we do, and how much FUN we offer.  Reminder to Ladies.
April is an even month and again start of our Ladies night.

Ambassador Unit News  -  April 2018
Secretary,  Steve Fedler, P.P.

OUR CONDOLENCES
to the family of Dorothy Boyd, wife of Roy Boyd, P.P.,

their sons Dennis and Jim and their families.
Our hearts are with you in this time of Sorrow.
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April 28, 2018

8 AM 1 PM

ChildServe - (Entrance A)

5406 Merle Hay Rd, Johnston, IA 50131

Appointments: 612-596-6105

Will your child benefit from seeing a pediatric 

orthopaedic specialist? 

Look for these signs: 

In-toeing, toe-walking, flat feet

Bowed legs or knocked knees

Sore, painful, or stiff joints

Limb deficiency

Limb length discrepancy

Curved spine indicating                   
possible scoliosis

Club Feet 

Only $11.00 per 10 pound bag

ORDER NOW!!  THE SWEETEST DEAL IN TOWN!
Order deadline is April 3, 2018

Vidalia Onion sale proceeds are for the benefit of Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple activities
Payments are not deductible as charitable contributions

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Vidalia Sweet Onions
So Sweet and Yummy
TELL OUR FRIENDS

Call the Shrine Office at 967-3000 to order
Hand Harvested * Hand Selected

They are only grown in a select area of Georgia

They will m
ake you cry…

When they are all gone

Iowa Shrine Bowl Game
From the desk of Jerry Hoffman , General Manager

   On Friday March 2 over 170 Shriners, Coaches, Players, Par-
ents, Family members and Cheerleaders enjoyed a pork chop
lunch prepared and served by Za Ga Zig Shriners.  The chant-
ers sang the National Anthem.  Chaplin Danny Middleton gave
the invocation and benediction,
   The gathering was to provide information about our Shrine
Bowl Football game on July 21st at the UNI Dome in Cedar
Falls.   Rory Hansen was MC.
   Camry Folkmann from Gilbert, cheerleader for 2018 gave an
inspirational talk about her experience at the Shriners Hospi-
tals for Children that really changed her life growing up as a
hospital child.
   Sandy Norby cheerleader coach introduced the cheerleaders
present.
   Doug Winkowitch head coach for the North spoke about his
experience as an assistant coach in 2009 and plans as a head
coach for the North in 2018.  The North players were intro-
duced and they shared their plans for college.
   Sam Anderson head coach for the South team also shared his
experiences in the  2004 game as an assistant.  South Players
were introduced and gave their plans for college.
   There were 15 former Shrine Bowl coaches who were in at-
tendance and were recognized.
   Jerry Hoffman GM talked about some of the activities and
obligations that the players and cheerleaders have from their
nomination to our game.
   Thanks to the sponsors of the food and people who helped to
make this day such a success.
   Make plans to attend the game July 21, 2018 at UNI Dome.
   Because we care we Share.

   Do you know a current and/
or former patient at least 12
years of age who you believe is
a role model for others?  If so,
please nominate them today!
   The Rainbow of Hope Award
is an annual recognition of
three Shriners Hospitals for
Children – Twin Cities pa-
tients who best meet the crite-
ria of a role model, which is de-
fined as:
• Someone who has overcome
physical limitations while
maintaining a positive atti-
tude:
• Someone who serves as a
mentor:
• Someone who is a good ex-
ample to their peers: or
• Someone who has provided
service to their community.
   A committee will review all
nominations and select three
award recipients.  Due to the
nature of the celebration, we
request that nominations be
limited to persons who are able
to attend Hospital Day.  We
also request that you notify the
patient/family of your intent to
nominate them prior to sub-
mission of the nomination
form.
   Please include photos as well
as any other supporting docu-
ments, such as news articles
that share the accomplish-
ments of the nominee.  Nomi-
nations may be emailed or
mailed to the address listed
below.
   All nominations must be re-
ceived no later than April 6,
2018.
   Each winner is expected to
be present at Hospital Day
event held on Saturday, May
19, 2018.

Rainbow of Hope
2018 Nominations Being Accepted

2017 Rainbow of Hope Winners
   Completed forms and ques-
tions may be directed to:

Lauren Elm
612-596-6119

lelm@shrinernet.org
2025 East River Parkway
Minneapolis MN 55414

Zig Zagger Club News
by  Steve Fedler, P.P.

Are your ready for some Softball ???
   Your Shrine team is ready and in pretty good condition to
start the season.  As soon as Des Moines Parks and Rec release
the schedule, we will get it to you on the Web site, Facebook
and here in the Feetprints.  It is a fast season with games every
week.
   We look forward to seeing all our fans again this year.
       Please stop out and enjoy our Omelet Breakfast on May12th.
Our players will gladly take you order and each meal is
professionally prepared in our kitchen by a great staff. You will
NOT find a better meal to start your day at a mere $8.00.  Come
early as there is a contest happening the same day with a bunch
of guys and gals doing some competition of strength.  This year,
stay around after and watch the Shriners Strength competition
that will be held in the West parking lot. This event was held
last year and I hear it is even bigger and better.
     We extend our sympathy and prayers to the family of Travis
Hough, a fill in player on our team.  At a young age of 36, he
wanted so much to become a Mason/Shriner as he saw what fun
we were having.  ‘Family takes a lot of time with 3 little ones’,
he always said. He loved sports to the fullest.  RIP Travis.  Safe
at HOME.
   Coach Steve

Join us for a fun-filled day trip to 

beautiful Manning, Iowa! 
 

Departing the Temple:  8:00 a.m. 

Returning to Temple:  4:30 p.m.

Schedule: 

10:00 a.m. Tour the German Hausbarn in Heritage Park where 

lunch will be served 

Group photo by a local photographer  

Visit Carroll County Freedom Rock 

Shopping on Main Street 

1:00 p.m. board the bus, then off to Carroll, Iowa - Santa 

Maria Winery for a tour and wine tasting  

2:30 p.m. head back to the Shrine Temple 

 

All the above for $45 per person 

 

Limited to 40 ladies – first come, first serve. 

 

You don’t want to miss the fun, so sign up by contacting 

Carolyn or Diana at 967-3000 by April 15, 2018. 

Spring Ceremonial Ladies Day Trip
Saturday, April 28, 2018

Heart of Home
Join Lady Sue as we travel to her home town!
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LOST IN THE DESERT . . . . . . . . .
The U.S. Postal Service has returned mail marked as “undeliverable as
addressed” for the following Nobles.  Please Call John Miller, Recorder

at the Shrine Office at 967-3000 if you know anything about these
Nobles. NOTE: Bulk Mail is not forwarded to winter addresses.

Andrew L. Christensen, 6567 County 60 NW, Hackensack, MN 56452
Robert A. Galde - 1750 E. McKinley Ave, Des Moines, IA 50320
Kenneth L. Haas, 5520 San Mateo Dr, Bakersfield, CA 93307

Paul H. Hatcher, 516 Scorpio Street, Mission, TX 78572
Harlen C. Hunter, 604 Heltonville Rd E, Bedford, IN 47421

Jerry L. Johnson - 35 Arkansas River Dr., Brownsville, TX 78520
Kennth G. Kempson - PO Box 181, Clinton AR72031

Rhineardt Kilker, 8886 N 107th Ave W, RR#1, Rhodes, IA 50234
Matthew S. Lowe, 6812 Hemmingway St, Johnston, IA 50131

Charles S. Morgan, 2086 - 275th St., Oskaloosa, IA 52577
Kriss W. Phillips - P. O. Box 4942, Rio Rico, AZ 85648

Michael D. Rockhold - 2024 Teal Lane, Holts Summit, MO 65043
William E. Shook - 11269 Wine Palm Rd, Fort Myers, FL 33966

Friday May 4th – Sunday May 6th,

Swiss Valley Peosta, Iowa
   Come and join the Sportsman’s Unit for fun, fellowship, camp-
fires and catching trout from the regularly stocked and spring
fed Catfish Creek.
   Tent camping and RV sites are available and can be reserved.
These are electric only but water and dump sites are available.
   Please contact Paul Freeman @ burtonsbuddy@yahoo.com or
515-975-1753 to RSVP and for more information.

Trout Fishing Weekend

Hillbilly Annual Mushroom Hunt
The annual mushroom hunt will be April 29th in Lovillia. We
will meet at the Northend Tap at 10:00 for eye openers and
social. We will hunt from noon until 3:00. At three we will meet
back at the North end to judge for biggest mushroom, smallest,
and most. We will not have the Northend make dinner. We can
order food off the menu. For info. call P.P. Mike Desplanque
641-201-0021 or Guy Freeman 515 971-7968.

Kruising With the
Klassy Chassis Shrine Club

By Randy Andrews
   Can’t wait to get rid of this cabin fever but, old man winter is
still lurking around.  Also looking forward to our first meeting
in April for 2018.
   Since we lost brother Noble Mike Maddox, our Vice President,
we will have to elect a new one.  Of course we are looking for-
ward to another parade season.  Always good!
   I guess that’s it for now, we’re all up to date and ready to go. 
As always, we can use some more members (wheels not re-
quired).  Our dues are inexpensive.
   Happy Saint Pat’s Day and Happy Easter.

DEADLINE
OR THE MAY

ISSUE IS
APRIL 10th

Please send all
information
to Za-Ga-Zig

Shrine Temple

Hole In One Club
2018 Schedule

May 20 - 8am   Black Camel Open /Co-ed - Terrace Hill,
Altoona

June 10 - 8am  Co-ed - Toad Valley, Pleasant Hill

July 29 - 8am   Potentate’s Open/STAG - Terrace Hill,
Altoona.  Food and prizes at golf course

Sept 9 - 8am   Co-ed - Toad Valley, Pleasant Hill

Sept 23 - 8am   Unit/Club Challenge - Toad Valley, Pleasant
Hill.  MUST be a Shriner and member of Unit or Club

Oct 14  -  10am  Co-ed - Toad Valley, Pleasant Hill

All outings are $55.00 per player – Shotgun Start – 4 person

Co-ed unless noted  -  Best Shot Format

Call in your team to: V.P. Chris Frost at 641-891-6465
Call or text team names 7 days prior to outing

Must be present to win in drawings – 1 ticket per player
1 player from each team must be present to win prizes money

Money not claimed goes back to Hole in One Club
Prizes given at course unless stated

   Mark your calendar for April
27 to attend a Fiesta!  The
Trike Annual Taco Dinner will
be held that night, so plan to
stop out and enjoy the great
tacos, $2 margaritas, and fel-
lowship.  While there be sure
to purchase a raffle ticket for
a chance to win a fantastic, fes-
tive basket!  Some of which in-
cludes an overnight hotel stay,
dinner at a local Mexican res-
taurant, margaritas and so
much more.  Everything you
need for a perfect date night
for the upcoming Cinco de
Mayo!
   As you’ll see on the calendar,
the next day is Spring Ceremo-
nial, so be sure to come back
to welcome in the new recruits.
Be sure to remind your lady to
sign up for the day trip to Lady
Sue’s hometown!  May 5 is the
Cinco de Mayo celebration at

Trike Patrol News

the Temple.  This is sure to be
a wonderful time, so get your
tickets and plan to attend.
   Next up for the Trikes is pa-
rade season!  Last year we
were kind of sparse with the
various injuries and such, so
this season we are looking for-
ward to a better turn out from
the Trike Patrol.  Parades are
a special event, the various
towns absolutely love the
Shrine, and it is a fantastic
way to spread word on what we
do, and how we help children
in need.  Be sure to make it a
point to stop by one of the pa-
rades this year and see for
yourself.
   We would love to visit with
you about joining us!  We have
a trike ready to go, and we’d
love to see you in it!  Stop out
to the Temple the fourth
Thursday of every month at
7:00 p.m., and look us up.

HOSPITAL DAD’S 2018 DUES
Dues of $5.00 are now due

Send to:

HOSPITAL DAD’S
Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple

1100 Shriners Pkwy • Altoona, IA 50009
Or pay to Jim Osterquist, Sec/Treas
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R. Bradley Skinner - Geri Skinner Huser
Ed Skinner PC & Skinner Law Office PC

Mitchellville, IA • 515-967-4264 • Altoona, IA
P.O. Box 367 - Altoona, IA 50009

ZA-GA-ZIG SHRINE TEMPLE FOURTH QUARTER 2017
SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN-TWIN CITIES UNIT

DONATIONS
American Suicide Foundation Mr. & Mrs. Jack Bohlender Anthony Cuevas, Jr.
Roger D. Fish Wendell L. Fouche Richard W. Hall
Dean C. House Russell D. Johnson James L. Leseney
Mahaska Shrine Club Brian A. Martinson Richard E. Maynard
Herbert W. Muir Norman E. Page, Sr. Alec Palmitier
Narman L. Reeves Howard P. Sloan Orlo L. Wilmeth
Southwest Iowa Sports LLC Mr. & Mrs. Leroy Winfield William M. Zilm

MEMORIALS
In Memory of Ill. Sir Larry D. Heggen . . .
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Elliott
Za-Ga-Zig Oriental Band Unit

In Memory of Harry Jeffries, Jr. . . .
Za-Ga-Zig Bowlers Unit

In Memory of Opal Olson . . .
Za-Ga-Zig Bowlers Unit

In Memory of Alfred Rickabaugh . . .
Za-Ga-Zig Sportsman Unit

In Memory of Daniel L. Sears . . .
Ill. Sir & Mrs. Robert H. Parker

ZA-GA-ZIG SHRINE TEMPLE FOURTH QUARTER 2017
HOSPITAL TRANSPORTATION FUND

DONATIONS
Marilyn L. Andrews Exira Community Club Exodus Lodge #342
Mahaska Shrine Club Mr. & Mrs. Leroy Winfield

MEMORIALS
In Memory of Eldred Diehl . . .
Martha J. Nyemaster

Clan #112 Spring
Degree

Coming Soon
   Clan #112  will hold our
spring degree on May 27th. We
will meet at  P.P. Rick and
Diana Corbins at noon to set
up for the day The clan will
furnish the main dish and  the
utensils. We will have dinner
at 1:00 and the degree after.
The cost for the degree will be
$35.00 for couples and $25.00
for singles. All clan members
remember to bring a sidedish
and lawn chairs.

Bussey Lodge
will be holding a

Wages Paid Degree
at the Shrine Center

on
Saturday, April 7th at 9:00am.

We will also have a
Beaver Degree

beginning after lunch.
We will have lunch for all the new

candidates.  Reservations are
needed so we can plan

accordingly.  The cost for each
degree will be $25.00.

For more information contact P.P. Mike
Des Planque at 641-201-0021 or Les

Beaver at 641-218-4545.
There are no annual dues.

**NOTICE**
Item to be discussed

at the Stated Meeting
on

Tuesday, April 3

Golf Cart Operations
Women to assist in Cart

Driving to fill empty
carts.

Enjoy a delicious
Cavatelli Dinner

Compliments of the Zag Trax Unit!!

Friday, April 13 from
5:30pm to 7:30pm

at the Shrine Center

$10 per Person  -  10 and under $5

Tickets available from Zag Trax Members
or at the door!

Proceeds from this event benefit the Zag Trax Unit and are not tax deductible.
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   Another Fish Fry is in the
history books. I trust that ev-
eryone had a great meal, a
great time and left FULL. The
members of his unit, with the
help of the Tux and Greeters,
put in a lot of time preparing
this dinner.  Are you aware
that it takes three days to just
properly thaw and dry the
fish?
   We have mentioned that we
will be active this year and
were not kidding.  Our 1st fish-
ing trip will be a weekend trout
fishing trip May 4th – 6th at
Swiss Valley in Peosta. See the
advertisement in this month‘s
FEETPRINTS. There still
may be room if you want to join
us.
   Scott Wilson will be teaching
an all-day Hunters Safety
Course Sponsored by the
Sportsman‘s Unit and the
Iowa DNR on Saturday May
26th at the Shrine Center. This
class is a requirement to get a
hunting license and is open to
anyone at least 12 years old
and up. There is no cost for
the class and the Sportsman‘s
Unit will be offering lunch.
The cost of the lunch will be
on free will donation. Contact
John Rickabaugh, President of
the Sportsman‘s Unit at 515-
262-2565 to register.
   For those shooting enthusi-
asts, we are also sponsoring a
Trap Shoot on July 28th at the
Marshalltown Gun Club.
$50.00 entry fee includes 50
birds and pork loin lunch with
sides. We are working on se-
curing raffle prizes and give-
a-ways.
  The plan is to pay out 1st, 2nd

and 3rd place. Prize money will
be determined based on the
amount of entries. We need a
MINIMUM of 20 participants
to make this event happen. So
we need shooters and we need
an RSVP. It is open to all
Shriners, Blue Lodge Masons
and their family members. You
will need sign a waiver and
provide your own gun and
ammo. Any questions or to
RSVP contact Logan Kelley @
steerjock01@gmail.com or
Paul Freeman @

burtonsbuddy@yahoo.com.
There will be advertisements
in the May, June and July
FEETPRINTS.
   Did I mention that we plan
on being active this year? This
is just a the beginning of what
promises to be some entertain-
ing events sponsored by the
Sportsman‘s Unit. You should
really consider joining the
Sportsman‘s Unit if you like to
hunt, fish or just enjoy being a
part of nature. Our dues are
only $12.00 a year. We meet
the 4th Wednesday of the
month at the Shrine Center.
We try to have something to
eat at 6:30pm and the meet-
ing starts at 7:00.

Sportsman’s Unit News
By Paul Freeman

Hunter Gun Safety Class
  A class will be available to all interested in Hunting. It is a
requirement to get a hunting license and is open to anyone at
least 12 years old and up.

ALL DAY CLASS
May 26, 2018

Cost for Lunch Only
Contact: John Rickabaugh, President

of the Sportsman Unit at 515-262-2565

Parade
Reminder

   All Clubs and Units wanting
to Parade in 2018 need to get
updated information to John
Miller, PP.  Copies of insur-
ance coverage must be turned
in to the Shrine Office!  Parade
season in right around the cor-
ner!!

Saturday,  April 21, 2018

Tournament begins at 12:00 pm
Check-in at 11:00 am

Tournament open to all bowlers team
Team Event: 3 Games

Entry Fee: $20 per person ($80 per team)

Limited to 24 teams
See below for rules

Bowlers
Team Registration

Bowlers without averages will be assigned:
Men - 170 / Women - 150
Attach Payment of $80

ZA - GA - ZIG SHRINE
Mixed Bowling Tournament

Great Escape
655 NE 56th St.

Pleasant Hill
515-263-1700

Team Name:
Captain:
Bowler #1
Bowler #2
Bowler #3
Bowler #4

2016-17
Avg.

1. A team will be comprised of 4 members.  Each team must have one female or one
male bowler on the team.
2. Handicap will be based on 90% of 220 for both men and women.
3. Bowlers not having a 2016-2017 book average will be given a 150 handicap (fe-
males) or 170 handicap (males)
4. If current average is 10 pins or higher, bowler must use higher average.
5. Tournament manager has the right to adjust anyone’s average (higher or lower) if
average is questionable.
6. Entry fee of $80 must be in money order, cash or check payable to the Bowlers
Unit.
7. Mail entry form with bowling fees to:

Tom Wheatley
3987 E. Broadway Ave.
Des Moines IA  50317

For questions call Tom Wheatley at 515-339-2954

Door prizes and prize money will be given at Great Escape after the tournament.

Oriental Band
News

   Our first ever Mandarin’s
Dinner was held last month
with a great turnout.  Nearly
80 people dined with us and we
heard rave reviews of the food,
especially the Pho(soup).  A big
thanks to John Roach for as-
sisting with the handmade egg
rolls and crab rangoons.
   Many haved asked when our
next Mandarin degree will be
held, and we finally have a
time and place.  On May 19, in
Indianola, we will have an-
other pilgrimage to meet the
revered one.  Contact a band
member for more details and
to get registered.
   This year, the OB was in
charge of the entertainment at
the Nobility Ball Breakfast.
With the help of several non-
OB nobles, we created a film
called “Blazing Tassles”.  It
was very well received with
lots of laughter throughout the
entire film, continuing
through the blooper reel.  The
film is available for sale on
both DVD and Blu-Ray, in the
office and the Oasis.  All pro-
ceeds from this film are going
to the transportation fund.

Charles Clayton, VP

Nobelles Meet
   On March 1st, 14 beautiful
Nobelles members met at the
Olive Garden in Des Moines
and enjoyed a wonderful lunch.
Even though the restaurant
was very crowded that day
they did an excellent job of
accommodating us.
   Our next luncheon will be on
Thursday, April 5th, 12:30pm
at the Machine Shed on
Hickman Rd in Des Moines.
   On May 3rd we will meet at
the Green Briar Restaurant in
Johnston.
   Happy Easter to ALL!
Suzanne Woodyard
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BREAKFAST AT 

      TIFFANY’S  

       MOTHER/DAUGHTER        MOTHER/DAUGHTER 

TEA TEA 

FEATURING FASHION SHOW FEATURING FASHION SHOW 

BY CINDY’S BOBY CINDY’S BOUTIQUE  UTIQUE  

AND RENEE’S AND RENEE’S 

SUNDAY, MAY 20,SUNDAY, MAY 20, 2018  2018 

11:30 A.M. – 1:30 P.M. 11:30 A.M. – 1:30 P.M. 

     ZA-GA-ZIG SHRI     ZA-GA-ZIG SHRINE NE 

      TE      TEMPLE MPLE 

  KINDLY RSVP BY    KINDLY RSVP BY  

MAY 14, 2018 MAY 14, 2018 

TO CAROLYN OR  TO CAROLYN OR  

DIANA AT DIANA AT 

967-3000 967-3000 

First Ceremonial Master’s Message
   Just a reminder that our Spring Ceremonial will be held
on Saturday, April 28, and I wanted to take this time to re-
mind you to get your candidates ready to go. The Hot Sands is
always a great time, and there is still time to sign up new Nobles
to join our Temple and enjoy the fun.
   This year Illustrious Sir E. Jay Coon is issuing challenge coins
for new members, and their top line signer. It’s a very sharp
and attractive coin that expresses the message that “Shrine
Masons Make a Difference”, that we need to remember to “Be
1-Recruit 1” and to help our Temple grow!  Each of us has a
responsibility to help make a difference and assure that the Za-
Ga-Zig Shrine grows strong for the future!
   Lady Sue has a nice trip planned for the ladies, and the bus is
filling up.  Let your lady know so she can get in on the fun
especially if she’s never gone before.  Also, let your candidate
know about the trip for the ladies so that he can tell his lady
about it and get her spot reserved. RSVP’s are required for
the ladies trip.   This is done through booking with the office
at (515) 967-3000.  After the second section is completed, and
the ladies get back, we will Fez the new Nobles, and have a
great dinner together with our ladies.
   I am asking all clubs and units to write up a small paragraph
about your group. This is something we would like to add to the
New Nobles packet to give them an idea about what our clubs
and units do for fun!  Please get this information to me in a
timely manner so that it can be printed up for the new mem-
bers.
   Let’s have a great turn out for the first Hot Sands of 2018 and
get several new members into Za-Ga-Zig! Our Temple goal for
2018 is 94 new Nobles for the year. The only way that will hap-
pen is if each of us brings in a great Mason. We owe it to our-
selves and our brother Nobles to assure the future longevity of
Za-Ga-Zig!  Hope to see you April 28th for the fun.

Fraternally, Marty Elmore
First Ceremonial Master
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Social Hour 5:00 pm • Dinner 6:00 pm
Nobles with March or April

Birthdays eat FREE - Guest $10.00 each

Call the Shrine Office at 967-3000
with your Reservation By

Noon, Wednesday, April 18
(NO RESERVATIONS WILL BE TAKEN AFTER THIS DATE)

Choice of
Iowa Chop or Chicken on Rice

Baked Potato, Corn,
Salad, Roll & Butter
Cake & Ice Cream

BIRTHDAY DINNER
for

March/April
will be held on

Sunday, April 22

Sportsman’s Unit
Trout Fishing Trip

May 4-6
By Paul Freeman

   The Sportsman‘s Unit will be caravanning to NE Iowa to try
our luck at some trout fishing  May 4th - 6th.  We will be stay-
ing at Swiss Valley in Peosta, just outside of Dubuque. Catfish
Creek is a regularly stocked spring fed creek that offers some
good trout fishing according to some well informed and experi-
enced sources. This event is open to all Shriner‘s or Blue Lodge
Masons.  We are looking at a few co-ed outings and events as
well for ladies and family members who also like to fish.
   Currently we have 2 members pulling campers. The camp-
ground, previously a scout camp, has been upgraded with elec-
tric sites for those if us with RV‘s. There are also tent sites
available and a shower house.
   RV sites can be reserved on line. Of course we would like to
keep everyone as close together as possible, so if we can have
anyone interested contact me that would make this easier to
accomplish. Then I can book sites as close together as possible.
I just need to know if you are tent camping or staying in a camper
and how many in your party. The sooner the better, because
these sites book fast.
   Details to follow and I will keep all interested in the loop via
email or phone.  Contact me at burtonsbuddy@yahoo.com or
515-975-1753. This is just one of several events the Sportsman‘s
Unit is planning for 2018.

Hole in One – April  News
by Steve Fedler, P.P.

   Spring is only right around the corner.  Some of the members
are going to play Torrey Pines, S. Carolina on the 11th of this
month.  Hope the weather is good so we all can show our best
game.  More news on that event after we return. At this time,
all 2 person teams MUST be called in to Tom Robbins, P.P. as
this event with all the amenities will fill up fast.
   Well that was last month news!! So, update on that open - it
was a BLAST!! Most players got about 10 holes of golf in before
the jet had to return to Home.  Everyone had a good time and
scores were not important – it was the day with friends golfing
and having fun. Sunshine and sand and all that make golf what
it is.
   Our new outing chair is Chris Frost, and has a list of places
and times that will be posted in next month’s issue.  Chris is
putting together some special additions to our outings.  Play
will be held at both Terrace Hill and Toad Valley.  First 2 dates
confirmed are Co-ed and first is Black Camel Open at Terrace,
on May 20th.   2nd outing is at Toad Valley on June 10th.   Sept 9th

and 23rd are Co-ed at Toad Valley.  All with 8am Shotgun start.
So, be on time to sign in.  Get your 4 person team called to Chris
as soon as you can (641-891-6465).  NO sign in taken 7 days
prior to the outing.
   Your new officers for 2018 are Tom Robbins, P.P., President,
Chris Frost, 1st Vice President, Rick Corbin, P.P., 2nd Vice Presi-
dent, Dan Willson, P.P., and Garry Wahman, P.P. remain in
their fun positions as Secretary and Treasurer.
   Keep those clubs handy, you never know when the sun shines
and a course may open.

Hosted bythe Divan and Director’s Staff
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